Mayor of Providence

Jorge O. Elorza

July 25, 2019

Deming Sherman

Edwards Wildman Palmer LLP
1 Financial Plaza

Providence, Rl 02903

Re: Capital Center Commission Appointment

Dear Mr. Sherman:

I am this day re-appointing Barry Fain as a member of the Capital Center Commission for a term to end
June 30, 2023. Mr. Fain has been a valuable resource over the years on the Capital Center Commission

and | am confident that he will continue to do great work.

Sincerely,

Jorge O.
Mayor

GG The Honorable Gina Raimondo
Chairman Russell Carey, The Providence Foundation
Barry Fain
Robert Azar, Providence Planning Department
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